
 
 
From: Lorrain Symons <   
Sent: Tuesday, January 30, 2024 1:38 PM 
To: Medworth <Medworth@planninginspectorate.gov.uk> 
Subject: Medworth MVV Planning Application 
 

Interested Party Reference number: 20032457 - Medworth MVV Wisbech 

My family and I strongly object to this application being granted and we have read the latest 
responses and would like to reiterate our original objection.  The most important thing we 
must all consider is the effect this incinerator would have on the health and well being of all 
the Wisbech and surrounding area’s residents and workforce, but especially the children.  

Burning waste produces toxic emissions which are not all captured and no matter what MVV 
says this will affect everyone’s health especially the children. The vast amounts of pollutants 
that will contaminate the air, soil and water will end up entering the food chain and our 
lungs. Burning waste is hazardous for health and the environment and the tiny particles of 
dust can lead to decreased lung function, irregular heartbeat, heart attacks and inevitably 
premature deaths.  

 

It is unbelievable that it could be considered to build such a monstrosity in a town and 
worryingly within a stones throw from the Thomas Clarkson School which is the largest 
school in the area.  There are two infant and primary schools (Elm Road School 
and  Ramnoth Road School) and housing which are also in close proximity.  The roads  are at 
breaking point as it is, the extra hundreds of vehicles in and out of the town would add even 
more pollution to the air quality. Wisbech is thirty miles from the sea so not even centrally 
located and not easily accessible. Boston incinerator has recently been passed which is only 
approx. 30 miles away and there is already an incinerator located in Peterborough which is 
even closer, so another incinerator in Wisbech is not needed or wanted.  As there will be 
two incinerators in less than a thirty mile radius of Wisbech how would a third in my town 
help the country achieve NET ZERO?  

  

I note that confirmation has been given by Simon Ridgewell, Samantha Hoy of Cambs 
County, Fenland District & Wisbech Town Councillor and also members of the Wisbech 
Without Incineration Group have also submitted proof that Nestle Purina and Lamb Weston 
will not be purchasing power from MVV.  

  

Please do not grant this application for the sake of our health  

 You don't often get email from  Learn why this is important  



  

Thank you 

 




